
 

 

NEWSLETTER                               Friday, 10th November 2023  

We hereby express our respect for the Taungurung people, who are the Traditional Owners of the land on which we are based. 

Remembrance Day Assembly Held Today 

for 11th November 2023 



 

 

Remembrance Day Assembly Held Today 

for 11th November 2023 

In Flanders fields the poppies blow 
Between the crosses, row on row, 
That mark our place; and in the sky 
The larks, still bravely singing, fly 
Scarce heard amid the guns below. 
 
We are the Dead. Short days ago 
We lived, felt dawn, saw sunset glow, 
Loved and were loved, and now we lie 
In Flanders fields. 
 
Take up our quarrel with the foe: 
To you from failing hands we throw 
The torch; be yours to hold it high. 
If ye break faith with us who die 
We shall not sleep, though poppies grow 
In Flanders fields. 



 

 

 

 

 

Thanks and Gratitude - Remembrance Day Ceremony 
Today at our flagpole, our school commemorated Remembrance Day with a very moving Remembrance Day 
ceremony. The ceremony was hosted by our School Captains and I would like to compliment them on the 
organization and preparation for the ceremony. Daniel Burford, who is the secretary of the Kilmore Wallan RSL, 
also attended the ceremony and he was incredibly impressed by the solemnity and respect of our students. Over 
the last week, our teachers have developed our student’s understanding of the meaning and history of 
Remembrance Day and it was wonderful to see so many of our KPS students wearing poppies to acknowledge 
the service of our servicemen and women. Our ceremony concluded with the laying of wreaths by 
representatives of each class. I would like to thank all our staff and students for acknowledging the importance 
of this solemn day. Tomorrow, our KPS School Captains will represent our school at the local Kilmore service by 
laying a wreath on behalf of our school.  
 
Basketball Court Upgrade Project -Major Fundraiser 
Our School Council has identified the upgrade of our basketball court area as the next piece of the facilities 
puzzle for KPS. Our plans for this area involve creating a covered, outdoor learning area by erecting a permanent 
roof over the area. Undertaking such an ambitious project with locally raised funds is challenging, but the 
success of our Colour Run has given us a fabulous kickstart. All locally raised funds will be directed towards this 
project, making a substantial difference for our students once completed. 
 
Term 4 Professional Practice Day – Wednesday, December 20th 
The final day of the school year will be a Professional Practice Day for all of our KPS teachers. On this day, our 
teachers will be planning their learning program for 2024 and setting up their new rooms for the year ahead. 
Students will not work with their current teacher on this day and we will have an alternative learning program 
for all students.  
 
Christmas Concert 2023 
On Tuesday December 19th, we will be holding our Christmas Concert to celebrate the end of the school year 
and the start of the holiday season. The event will take place at KPS and each year level will perform a concert 
item on the elevated steps in front of our Foundation classes. Last year’s concert was a huge success and we are 
looking forward to seeing an even bigger crowd at our school to finish of the 2023 school year.   
 

 

 

Neil O’Sullivan 
Principal 

 

Mr O’Sullivan 



 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
 

Birthday wishes to the following 

students who celebrate next week:   

 

Landon Stuart,                 

Lily Blackburn, Amelia Cole, Zoe Smith, 

Riley Martin, Hope Ratcliffe and              

Kaisa Munokoa 

 

 
 

 

 

November 
 

 

Friday 24th 

Conveyance Allowance Applications Due 
 

December 

Friday 1st 

Payment due for Grade 6 Celebratory Dinner 
 

Tuesday 5th  

Grade 6—Broadford Sec College Parent Information Evening 
 

Tuesday 12th 

Grade 6 Graduation Bear order and payment due 

STATEWIDE TRANSITION DAY 
 

Wednesday 13th 

Grade 6 Graduation and Celebratory Dinner  
 

Friday 15th  

Grade 6 End of Year Funfields Excursion 
 

Tuesday 19th 

Christmas Concert 
 

Wednesday 20th 

Last day of School Year—1.30 PM finish 
 

February 2024 

Thursday 15th  - 2nd Round Orders Due for 2024 Grade 6 

Jacket & Polo orders (refer page 8) 

 

 
If any of your personal details change such as 

address, email, phone numbers, emergency 

contacts etc. it is important to contact the 

office as soon as possible to update our 

records.   

SICK BAY LINEN ROSTER  
 

November 

17th Megan Johnson 

24th Ashleigh Desmond 

December 

1st   Jemima Allen 

8th   Jackie Knight 

15th Nicole Peter 

20th Susan Moore 

Facebook 
As Facebook is not always monitored by staff, please direct 

anyquestions/queries/concerns to the school directly via 

kilmore.ps@education.vic.gov.au or by calling the office on 5782 1268.ng the 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                 Parents and Carers, please refer to the attached links to view 

updated School Policies documents: 

School Policies (kilmoreps.vic.edu.au)   

Or alternatively visit the KPS School website and go to : 

 ‘About’ — ‘School Policies’ 

https://www.kilmoreps.vic.edu.au/page/104/School-Policies


Kilmore Primary School 

 

 

Student Awards 

At Kilmore Primary School, we are always working on modelling our school values of Kind, Proud and 

Safe.  As a whole school, we explicitly teach and then give our students opportunities to display these 

values within and beyond the classroom doors. 
 

The students listed below will be recognised for showing our school values at our assembly today. 
 

We congratulate: 

 
 

Foundation G —  

 

Grade 2H — Evelyn Brizzio 
                  Charlotte Taormina 

 

Grade 4S — Scarlett Tillotson 

 

Foundation H — Nate Hughes 
                        Lia Matlach 

 

Grade 2P — Alexia Pettit-Evans 

                  Ben Mecklem 

 

Grade 5B — Luca Minnit 
                  Mackenzie Clarke 

 

Foundation M — Adelyn Beaumont 
                        Axel Stewen 

 

Grade 3K — Hunter Smith 
 

 

Grade 5J — Saxxon Daniels 

 

Grade 1A — Poppy Williams 

 

Grade 3M — Amelia Macewan 
                  Jaykob Robinson 

 

Grade 5M — Rhiley Notley 
  

 

Grade 1H — Pippa Dove 

  

Grade 3V — Tian Harris 
            Maya Booker-Summers 

 

Grade 6J — Chelsea Rhodes 

 

Grade 1M — Ethan Stavrinou 
                   Ryan Whyte 

 

Grade 3/4S —  Jackson Swift 

 

Grade 6O — Sienna Schembri 
                  Noah Stavrinou 

 

Grade 1T — Hugo Jensen 

                  Sully Fandrich 

 

Grade 4F — Evie Tweedie 
                  

 

Grade 6V —  
              Arabella Maxwell-Dedini 

 

Grade 2B — Saarj Kumar 
                  Emily Williams 

 

Grade 4M — Noah Mellado             
                  Sophia Parangat 
 

 

STEM — Abby Watts 5J 

 

Grade 2F —  

 

Grade 4R — Ayvah Spooner 

                    

     

 

Performing Arts — Logan McIvor 4S 
                      Indiannah McNab 3V 
 

  

Art — Zac Ryan 3V 

 

PE — 1A and 3M 



 

FROM THE ART ROOM 

 

On Tuesday the 14th of November it is 

International Diabetes Awareness Day. 

Ava from 3M who lives with Type 1 

diabetes has had the great idea to hold a 

Guess the Jellybean Competition to raise 

money for the Type 1 Foundation. This 

foundation works hard to support people 

who live with Type 1 diabetes and their 

families. 

 

Next week November 13th-17th – please 

bring a gold coin to donate and have 

guess. There will be a table set up outside 

3V (opposite the F-2 playground). 

Whoever guesses the closest will take 

home the entire jar of jellybeans. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact      

Mrs McKee 

tegan.mckee@education.vic.gov.au  

mailto:tegan.mckee@education.vic.gov.au


 

 

Be proud of our school 

Always put your rubbish 

in the bin 

  http://kps.allthingsuniform.getworkgear.com/  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fkps.allthingsuniform.getworkgear.com%2F&data=05%7C01%7CBarb.Canty%40education.vic.gov.au%7C0137d7d53f004383fe8408dbe0a0ff4f%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638350754346630160%7CUnkn


 

Grade 6 Jacket and 

Polo Ordering 

 

 

Families of Grade 5 students will 

have been emailed via Compass an order 

form for 2024 Grade 6 Jacket and Polo’s.  

 

First round orders have closed.  Second round 

orders are now due 15 February 2024 for 

delivery to KPS before end of term 1 in 2024.  

(All orders and payments must be placed 

directly with All Things Uniform). 

Please contact the office on 5782 1268 if you 

require any assistance in locating your order 

form in Compass. 

Drink Bottles 

 

Reminder all 
students need to 

bring a  
drink bottle to 

school.  

FROM THE ART ROOM 
LOOKING FOR …. 

The Art Room is in need of magazines for upcoming projects.   If 

you have any unwanted magazines, kindly drop them off at the office. 

 

REMINDER TO WEAR YOUR HAT 

All students and staff are required to wear hats 
that protect their face, neck and ears, i.e. 
legionnaire, broad brimmed or bucket hats, 
whenever they are outside. Basketball or peak caps 
are not considered a suitable alternative. 

Please note the school does not sell hats.  You can 
purchase your hat from All Things Uniform, 
Broadford. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Message from Mitchell Shire Council 

School Crossings at Kilmore Primary School 

 

Please DO NOT park in the    
No Standing Zone beside any 

school crossing 
 



 

Connecting With Kimberly  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kids Helpline 

 
 

 

Ph: 1800 551 800  

https://

 

Parentline 

 
 

 

Ph: 13 22 89  

https://

 

Safe Steps 

 

 

Sexual assault, domestic 
and family violence  

 

Ph: 1800 015 188  
https://

www.safesteps.org.au/   

 

Lifeline 

 
 

 

Ph: 13 11 14  

https://
www.lifeline.org.au/ 

The following services are available outside of school 

hours.   *In the event of an emergency please call 000* 

Mon, Tues and Thurs 

8.15AM — 8.45AM 

 

Best,  

Kimberly Batsas-Hill 

Social Worker -Primary Welfare Officer   

Christmas Hamper’s  
 

With support from Lions International, we are starting to collect donations for our 
Christmas hampers which will support school families. If you may be able to help, we are 
seeking donations for our Christmas hampers such as: Christmas puddings, toy’s, candy 
canes and any other Christmas based items. These hampers will be delivered to families in 
the last week of term. Last year we were able to make 19 twenty-kilogram hampers for our 
community. If you would like to donate any items, please drop them off at the office for 
collection.  Please call me on 5782 1268 to discuss this further.  

https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://parentline.com.au/
https://www.safesteps.org.au/
https://www.safesteps.org.au/
https://www.lifeline.org.au/
https://www.lifeline.org.au/




 



 










